
St. Laurence O’Toole’s Primary School
31 Main Street, Belleeks, Newry, Co. Down, BT35 7PH

PRINCIPAL:  Mrs Sarah Comiskey          Tel:  028 30 878387

Email: info@stlaurences.belleeks.ni.sch.uk Website: www.stlaurenceotooles.co.uk

March Newsletter
Dear Parents/Guardians,
As we step into the month of March, we have many exciting events and important updates to share with you. Please take a moment to read through the information below.
Important Dates
Wednesday, 5th March
· P7 Confirmation Retreat – drop off and pick up at 8.30am and 6.30pm Whitecross GAC
· P4–P6 Mass at St. Teresa’s Church, Tullyherron 
Thursday, 6th March – World Book Day
We will be celebrating World Book Day with a range of activities. Children should bring their Cardboard Tube Creations to school. We also encourage pupils to bring in a favourite book to share with their class.
Tuesday, 11th March – P4 First Confession
Primary 4 children will make their First Confession in St. Brigid’s Church at 10:00am. They will travel by bus with their teacher, but parents are welcome to attend.
Friday, 14th March – Green Day
Children may wear green non-uniform clothes to school - £2 donation for school funds please. Reception and P1 children will host an assembly about our Patron Saint, and children may take part in a concert to showcase their individual talents. Early closure at 1:00 pm.
Monday, 17th – Tuesday, 18th March
School closed for St. Patrick’s Day holiday.
Wednesday, 19th March – P5–P7 Parents' Meeting
A Parent’s Talk on Preparing for Change will take place in the school hall @7pm. More information to follow.
Thursday, 20th March – P7 Confirmation
Primary 7 Confirmation will take place at 5:00pm in St. Malachy’s Church, Ballymoyer. P7 children may leave school at 1:00pm on this day.
Wednesday, 26th March – Gaelic Football Blitz
P6 and P7 pupils will participate in a Gaelic Football Blitz at Drumintee GAA.
Safe Pick-Up and Drop-Off
In recent weeks, there have been a couple of dangerous incidents at the school gates. As you are all aware, we are situated on a very busy main road, and it is vitally important that we keep our children safe.
· Parents are asked to park safely above the zig-zag line or in the layby below the school during drop-off and pick-up times.
· Children should be encouraged to only enter and leave the car on the footpath side.
· Reception–P4 children must hold an adult’s hand when crossing the main road.
· When collecting children at 3:00 pm or 4:00 pm, younger siblings should not play on the grass or footpath outside the school gates. They should be held by the hand to avoid any risk of accidents.
· Parents are encouraged to meet P4–P7 children at the gate and always emphasise the importance of road safety.
· All children must wear a seatbelt when traveling in any vehicle.
Attendance & Punctuality
A reminder to all parents about the importance of regular attendance and arriving on time for school each day. Good attendance is essential for your child's learning and overall progress. Please continue to inform us of any illnesses and send a note to school explaining absence on the day of your child returning to school.
School Council Fundraising
Our whole school will be going to Funtasia Theme Park, Drogheda for our school trip in June this year - an expression of interest letter and request for deposits will be issued this week. As this is an expensive outing we have decided, with our school council, to raise funds in an effort to cover the cost of the bus. Our Student Council are in the process of organising a Healthy Tuck Shop for Friday breaks starting this Friday, 7th March and we would really appreciate your support in this – further information will follow.
Ongoing Afterschool Clubs
· Monday- Friday 2pm-3pm Activity Club
· Monday – Homework Club – P4-P7
· Tuesday – KMAC Muti Sports – registered pupils only may attend.
· Wednesday – Healthy Kidz – registered pupils only may attend. 
· Thursday: Irish Club
Reminders
· Please ensure all uniform items and belongings are clearly labelled with your child’s name.
· As the weather begins to change, please ensure your child has a suitable coat for outdoor play.
· If your contact details have changed, please inform the school office as soon as possible.
Thank you for your continued support. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to get in touch.
Yours sincerely,
Mrs S Comiskey
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